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BOARD OF TRUSTEES

REGULAR BOARD MEETING via Teleconference
June 24, 2020
Mary Herr called the regular board meeting of the Bay County Library System Board of Trustees to order at 5:30 p.m. on June 24, 2020.  The meeting was held via conference call in Bay City, Michigan. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was not recited due to the logistics of the meeting.
Roll Call: 
 Sue Blondin, Don Carlyon, Anne Harris, Mary Herr, and Paul Travis
Others:

 Kevin Ayala, Trish Burns, and Janelle Coe
ADDITIONAL AGENDA ITEMS – Hearing no objections, One Way Parking Lot Signage was added to the agenda under, A. New Business, and Hiring of Security Guards was added as, A. Hiring of Security Guards, under Old Business. 

MINUTES
Motion by D. Carlyon, seconded by Anne Harris, to approve the minutes of the May 27, 2020 regular board meeting.  Vote Passed 5-0.
BILLS PAYABLE 
Motion by P. Travis, seconded by D. Carlyon, to approve the bills payable as presented. 
Vote Passed 5-0.
PENAL FINE REPORT 

May Penal Fine Report – Kevin Ayala reported Penal Fines for May came in at $9,945.32 approximately $16,054.68 under budget.  Even though revenues are down, expenses are also down for the month.  As of May 30, the BCLS is under budget by $46,607.26 but a healthy fund balance remains.
FINANCIAL REPORT
Kevin Ayala reported revenues for May 2020, are approximately $207,000 with the bulk coming from property taxes.  Currently the only area of concern is a possible State Aid funding loss.
Motion by S. Blondin, seconded by P. Travis, to receive the Penal Fine and Financial Reports as presented.  Vote Passed 5-0.

ADMINISTRATION REPORT – Trish Burns
Re-opening – The library re-opened to patrons on June 8.  The rescinded Executive Order and subsequent order that libraries could open to the public, was a complete surprise to libraries around the state.  The accepted word on the street in libraryland was that libraries would be able to open after June 12, and then probably only for curbside.  The announcement caught us a bit off guard so staff had to work very hard the week prior to opening to get furniture moved, space out computers, get staff back in the buildings, and generally learn how to be in the building serving patrons again.  Materials are being quarantined for three days before being checked in and shelved, and hundreds of patrons had to be called who had holds still on the shelf from back in March when we closed.  Luckily, the board had approved the re-opening policy and COVID plan at the May meeting, so we were able to open on time.  Patrons have been extremely pleased to come back and some shared that the library was the thing they missed most during quarantine.  Most staff gradually are becoming more comfortable with what may become our normal way of doing things for a while.

SRP – As you may have seen, the Summer Reading Program went virtual this year.  During the first week of SRP signup, we had 1,345 patrons register themselves online.  We are giving out SRP bags to patrons when they come in and asking them if they want to sign up.  I suspect that SRP numbers will be much lower this year than last due to COVID concerns of coming in to the library.  Positive side is that it is online, so we will be able to direct people to the website, or sign them up ourselves.

Re-appointment of Sue Blondin – Sue Blondin has been reappointed to the Bay County Library System Board of Trustees by unanimous vote at the June Board of Commissioners meeting.  Congratulations, Sue!

Motion by A. Harris, seconded by S. Blondin, to receive the Administration Report.  
Vote Passed 5-0.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC – No comments

CORRESPONDENCE 

‘Please Tell Us What You Think....’ – Shelly Rieger
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Finance Committee – No report.
Personnel Committee – D. Carlyon asked board members to send the completed Director’s Performance Review Form to him prior to the next board meeting to be held on July 22, 2020, in order to compile the results for the July meeting.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

A. Hiring of Security Guards
The board revisited placing security guards at each branch to ensure patrons are wearing facemasks.  After some discussion, the board agreed in lieu of staffing security guards, facemasks are to be provided to patrons at main public service desks.  Signs will also be created stating, "Need a Mask?  Just Ask!" Service desks will be supplied with disposable masks for patrons if they would want one.
NEW BUSINESS

A. One Way Parking Lot Signage
S. Blondin suggested “One-way” parking lines be painted on the parking lot surface, along with arrows, to both sides of the Eastside alley next to Wirt Library for safety reasons.  All board members agreed and asked Administration to provide signage as soon as possible.
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

No Public

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Don Carlyon shared several quotes with fellow board members and suggested a good read is an article in April’s Real Simple Magazine “15 Efforts that Make Most Libraries Even Cooler than You Knew”.
ADJOURNMENT
Motion by P. Travis, seconded by D. Carlyon, to adjourn the meeting at 6:13 p.m.  
Vote Passed 5-0.

_____________________________

       ____________________________
Paul Travis






        Janelle Coe
Secretary/Treasurer


                                Recording Secretary
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